
There is not much to report from the clubs. Most of the clubs are doing fairly well. Thanks to 
all of the club officers for their services. We are still in the second quarter so there is always 
room for improvement. We need to focus on memberships, service and leadership. How to 
sustain our growth is also very important to your district.  

Similarly, I am visiting many of the club events and leadership training where I am gaining 
valuable insights. Recently, I went to the Leader Dog Training and Canada Forum. I look 
forward to continuing to learn to help our district reach its goal.  

 

Yours in Lionism,  

 
 

1st VDG Kedar Timalsina  

Dallas Everest Lion Club  

(214)-415-7322 

kedar1234@gmail.com 
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